MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Tuesday 29th April 2025
Present:
Mrs Birmingham- Headteacher, 
Mrs Henderson-Pupil Support Manager
 Ronin Mercer-Andersen Housecaptain
Michael Galligan –Nightingale Housecaptain

Lexi-May Miles-Stephenson Housecaptain

Y6 Councillor- Lili Gluz

Y5 Councillors-Aida Ryan and Aiden Lach
Y4 Councillors- Sue Kotelnikova
Y3 Councillors- Aron Sorol and Zak Tergaonkar
Pupil Parliament members- Kinga Nolbert and Daniel Lemaire

 Mrs Hall started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence
	Lexi-illness

	2.
	Sponsored skip a thon and preloved sale-2nd April

	This was a great success and school raised £330 for CAFOD. All goods that were unsold are being donated to 2 charities locally.

	3.
	Easter raffle
	School raised £207 for the school fund- this is used towards trips/equipment needed in school.

	4.
	Pool tournament
	Mrs Birmingham will organise a pool tournament after SATS to take place on Fridays or during social time.

	5.
	Reading buddies
	Lexi write a letter to Mrs Birmingham requesting reading buddie’s system. Mrs Birmingham to liaise with Mrs Buckley.

	6.
	Lego challenge-Lancashire Adult Learning (LAL) 
	Mrs Henderson spoke to the children about a Lego challenge afternoon. She explained that children must attend with an adult and enrol. Online link to be sent out via parent mail next week.

	7.
	Outdoor playground
	Mrs Henderson contacted Play sounds and Eden play to look at the playground and give school some ideas about what improvements could be made. Yr 6 members of the school council met with Play sounds to give their suggestions.

School have quoted of £18,000 needed to improve the KS1 area.

Mrs Birmingham and Mrs Henderson have contacted various charities to request funding- Children’s Charity, Tawd Vale Lions and TESCO.
Awaiting responses.



	8.
	TESCO project
	Last year Mrs Henderson applied to TESCO for funding to start a food growing project. School was successful and was awarded £1500 to develop 2 areas to grow food with the children.

Mrs Henderson, Mrs Fletcher and Mr Alderman came in over the Easter holidays to start the digging in forest school and Mr Alderman has kindly built 2 ground planters so far and we are building some raised planters outside the Thrive room. Children will start to plant next week.

	9.
	Calm room
	Ronin asked when the calm room would be open. Mrs Henderson explained she has been sorting through the new equipment ready to put in the room. Mr Brearley (SENDCo) and Mrs Henderson need to speak to staff about how and when the room will be used, to ensure it is used correctly. Hopefully this will be open within the next 2 weeks.

	10.
	Last week of term
	Mrs Birmingham spoke to the children about the 21st July. This would be for all children within school. 2 suggestions from SLT are:

1) Children choose 2 different activities out of a selection e.g. pamper/outdoor games/lego to do during the afternoon.

2) In house competition between houses/year group. Games to be decided.

School council members to discuss with their peers and bring ideas to next meeting.

	11.
	Next school council meeting
	May tbc


